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GET RID OF YOUR OLD OR UNUSED PESTICIDES

&
Be Naturally 

Green
Did you know?

Ontario’s cosmetic pesticide 
ban took effect April 22, 2009.

The Partners for Naturally Green remind you to safely 
dispose of your old or unused pesticides at the 

          Halton Household Hazardous Waste Depot. 
Year round at no cost!

Learn more at www.halton.ca/naturallygreen
Halton’s Waste Management Site, 5400 Reg. Rd. 25, Milton

Maximum 
20 litres per visit
Residential loads only

The Regional
Municipality of Halton

www.halton.ca

Please let us know as soon as possible if you will have an accessibility or 
accommodation need at a Halton Region hosted event or meeting.

1151 Bronte Road, Oakville, Ontario  L6M 3L1
Dial 311 or 905-825-6000 • Toll Free 1-866-442-5866 • TTY 905-827-9833 • www.halton.ca
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Please come to an OPEN HOUSE
to celebrate the

50th
ANNIVERSARY

of

Chuck & Ena Petty
Sunday, June 12, 2011
1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Rockmosa Centre,
74 Christie St.,

Rockwood

Legion news 
By Sharon Graham 

P.R.O.

Branch 
no. 
197

Comrades,
On May 30, at our last 

meeting of the former exec-
utive, President George 
DeRabbie thanked Com-
rades Joyce Buchanan, Tom 
Grant and Dave Maloney 
for their past service to 
the Legion in their various 
roles. This was followed by 
the first meeting of the new 
executive where President 
DeRabbie assigned specific 
jobs to each member. For 
a complete listing of these 
jobs and which members 
will be responsible check 
out our website at rclbr197.
org or check the member-
ship board in the front foyer 

which will be changed in 
the near future.

I will be fulfilling the role 
as PRO and am looking 
forward to the job. I would 
personally like to thank 
Comrade Wayne Young, 
our second Vice-President 
for the wonderful job he 
has done in this role over 
the past year. Last Sunday, 
was Decoration Day. Many 
members helped place 
Geraniums on our veterans’ 
graves. We thank them for 
their participation along 
with Comrades Ab Irwin 
and Keith Andrews who 
organize this day each year. 
Our gardens out front look 

beautiful thanks to the hard 
work of Comrades Karen 
and Rick Seddon. 

First-Vice Peg Graham 
and myself are preparing 
a scrapbook of Legion 
events for the scrapbook 
contest held by the Le-
gion. After this is returned 
to the Branch, it will be 
displayed for member’s 
perusal. It will contain pic-
tures of events that have 
taken place over the last 
year at the Branch. Don’t 

forget to come down on 
Saturday afternoon and 
have fun socializing with 
other members. 

Many thanks go out to the 
Legion members who came 
out on Sunday to plant 
Geraniums in memory of 
our members for Decora-
tion Day. At least there was 
no rain this year. Don’t for-
get, the general meeting is 
Monday, June 13 at 8 p.m. 
for all members.
Ladies Auxiliary Notes

At June’s meeting, we 
had 36 members present. 
This was our pot luck meet-
ing and like usual, the food 
was excellent and we ate 
too much. Thanks to our 
Liason John Wagg for his 
special treat. Pot Luck was 
followed with the General 
Meeting and the door prize 
was won by Rhona Thorn-
hill.

We will be donating a 
bursary to two students, one 
from MacKenzie-Bennett 
and one from St. Joseph 
Catholic School at the end 
of June. We also donated to 
the Acton Firefighter’s As-

sociations firework display. 
The Auxiliary presented 
Joyce Buchanan with a 
Ladies Auxiliary Service 
Medal for all her work to 
the Auxiliary. Joyce has 
now officially retired from 
the Executive, but will 
still be an active member 
when she can. Thank you 
Joyce for all your dedicat-
ed service as a Executive 
Member.

The trip to St. Jacob’s 
was enjoyed by all the 
ladies who had attended, 
and thank you to Susan 
for arranging this outing. 
Thank you to all the Ladies 
Auxiliary Members who 
came to dig holes on Sat-
urday (we were lucky we 
did not get wet) and the 
ladies who came out on 
Sunday to plant Geraniums 
in memory of our members 
for Decoration Day. On 
June 12 Norma and I will 
attend the District Sports 
Meeting at Mt. Hamilton 
Legion. On June 18, Acton 
is hosting the Qualifying 
Round for District Euchre. 
Norma needs your help for 
sandwiches, set up, etc., so 
please call her to help, es-
pecially all the ladies who 
participate in sports, it is 
your duty to help with these 
functions. It is not always 
play. Also we need some 
more ladies to help make 
up another team – call Nor-
ma. Keep in mind, we have 
Banquets through the sum-
mer. Please volunteer your 
time to help. Call Dolores 
if you can help serve and 
do dishes.

I would like to take this 
time to wish all the mem-
bers a safe and healthy 
summer, and to those mem-
bers who are not well, here 
is hoping you will soon be 
on the mend.

Next General Meeting 
Thursday, September 8 at 
7:30 p.m. (Second Thurs-
day of the month.)

Yours in Comradeship, 
Peggy Harris, 

President to Branch 197 
Ladies Auxiliary.

STORM SWAMPED: Saturday’s wild weather flooded many streets in 
Acton, including several in the Lakeview subdivision, where residents 
attempted to unblock storm water drains. – Jack Carpenter photos


